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Bremerton, Washington

Our website address is: www.telebyte.com/masons/sojourn/80/sinclair_inlet_chapter.htm

JUNE 2009 Newsletter


 Chapter Officers 2008-2009
	 President
	 Mr. Lance Otis
	 360-874-0835
	lotis666@gmail.com

	 1st Vice President
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	 360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 2nd Vice President
	 SMSgt Francis Worthington
	 360-692-2202
	None

	 Secretary/Treasurer
	 WTCS John M. Gray
	 360-895-3188
	wtcs_sw@wavecable.com

	 Marshal
	 Mr. Alexander Jordan
	 
	jordan3614@hotmail.com

	 Chaplain
	 1LT Harold E. Richardson
	 360-692-4023
	harolder46@comcast.net

	 Color Bearer
	 
	
	 


Hero Camp Officers 2008-2009
	 Commander
	 SSGT Michael Pursey
	 360-692-2421
	mike-n-kay@comcast.net

	 Chief of Staff
	 Mr. Richard Dexter
	 360-692-6876
	rdexter@tscnet.com

	 Adjutant
	  WTCS John Gray
	 360-895-3188
	wtcs_sw@wavecable.com


Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 19 JUN. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend. 
The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the Last Meeting

Meeting was called to order at 19:00 by 2nd Vice President Bud Worthington.  It was moved and approved not to read the minutes of the previous meeting. Treasurer’s Report: balance of $1,976.35. Two members were dropped for NPD.  A Candle Light service was held for Richard Patterson.  The Red Candle lecture was delivered by Mr. Hank Carman.  Joe MacIntyre recited the lecture for the White Candle.  And Alexander Jordan gave the one for the Blue Candle. Karl Forch, as Chaplain Pro Tem, delivered the invocation.

COMMUNICATIONS:   Secretary John Gray received a letter from Past Grand Master Wayne Smith discussing the relationship between Grand Lodge and the National Sojourners.  He also received a per capita tax assessment and membership report. The Ritual Committee has made a suggestion to change the Closing Prayer. They wanted a phrase added to the end of it. You can get a NS Gold Star lapel pin for $10.00.  The Secretary received the National Convention stuff.  It starts in Indianapolis the first of June. John is from Indianapolis and says they have a beautiful downtown now. The Collingwood Library Museum is asking for nominations for the Medal of Merit.  There is no Collingwood representative from this chapter this year.

            South Kitsap High School ROTC will be having their awards ceremony next Tuesday at 18:00.  Mr. Lance Otis will do the presenting.  The Bremerton High School ROTC awards ceremony will be on the 20th at 18:00 with John Gray making the presentations.

       MEMBERSHIP:  John Gray has received the new membership list.  Two members have been dropped for NPD.  Clarence Johnson had a membership with us and with #539.  He wants to stick with #539.  Stephen B.J. Quance  and Ronald Booth have applied for membership. John Gray vouched for him. B.J. a retired Navy Chief, was sponsored by Hank Carman. B.J. is the Junior Warden of Wm. H. Upton #206 Naval & Military Lodge. Bill Biscomb sponsored Ron Booth.  Ron is a retired Navy Commander, Past Master of Renton Lodge #29, and a 1960 graduate of the Naval Academy.  The candidates were escorted outside.  Joe MacIntyre made a motion that we accept both members. Hank Carman seconded and the vote was unanimously approved.  Hank Carmen recommended doing the Initiation Ceremony now since we don’t meet again until September. John Gray set up the Initiation Ceremony. Marshall Alex Jordan escorted both candidates back in. Stephen B.J. Quance & Ronald Booth were presented by the Marshall for initiation. The Lecture was delivered by Hank Carman. Joe MacIntyre gave the American Creed Lecture as the Initiates were presented their Medals.

UNFINISHED BUSINESS: We’re going to have to do our own installation this year.

NEW BUSINESS:  Hank Carman mentioned that Dick Dexter, himself and Harold Richardson are practicing the “Build The Flag” lecture. You have to be a Hero to do this ceremony.

             For “Show And Tell,” Bill Biscomb brought a picture taken of himself 40 years ago in DaNang, Vietnam. There were no markings of rank on his fatigues. He carried a card saying that he was a Civilian. At the time he was actually an N.C.I.S. investigator for the Navy. For 20 years he served all over the world as an Army M.P., retiring as a Colonel.  Bill wanted to clarify that contrary to what we see on T.V., there is no adversarial relationship between the N.I.S. and the F.B.I.  The advisor to the N.C.I.S. TV show constantly gets e-mails saying that’s not how they really do it. He counters that this is a T.V. show. It’s only entertainment. The writer of the show, an Australian, went to N.I.S. headquarters once to see what it was all about. They wouldn’t even let him in the building because he was a foreigner. Bill has never heard the word “Proby” and he’s never worked with Mosad agents. N.I.S. headquarters is going to be moved from the Washington Navy Yard to Quantico. Ron Booth recounted that when he was in Japan one of his neighbors was an N.I.S. agent. This man would go on deployment aboard the carrier U.S.S. Midway. He’d go out on cruises undercover as a sailor to look around to catch dope dealers. Bill was sorry that he didn’t look like Mark Harmon, star of the N.C.I.S. T.V. show.


John Gray announced that after 5 years he was stepping down as Secretary. He and his wife are just so busy now. The next regular meeting will be in Sep. He will continue to put out the newsletter. Joe MacIntyre made a motion to have the gratitude of the Chapter go to John Gray. It was seconded, approved and John was given a hearty applause. John saw this chapter go from 3 or 4 members attending to up to 20 to 25. John said it was a pleasure to serve the Chapter and he was glad to see it growing.  Mr. Charles Yankosky was his replacement. 2nd Vice President Bud Worthington also got a hand for doing such a great job of running the meeting on short notice. President Lance Otis had been called to fill in as District Deputy for District 12.  

SICKNESS & DISTRESS: Mr. Hank Carman said Don Pennington was getting around but had to take care of his wife. Say “Hi” to him. He’s not looking good.

Marty Dawson, Peter’s wife, was here tonight after a bout of sickness, looking good. Carl Forch related that Sam Brown sends his regrets and best wishes. Sam is on full-time dialysis now. His kidneys are not functioning. He would like to be here again. Lastly, Mr. Ron Booth paid $45.00 for his initiation and dues to John Gray.  Meeting was closed at about 20:30.  

Remember, our installation is at 1900 19 JUN at the Elks Club in Bremerton. Dinner is at 1800.  If the officers to be installed cannot attend, don’t worry, you will be installed in absentia. 
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